Kent State to Be Closed Until at Least June 13

KENT, Ohio, May 8 (UPI)—Kent State University's president Robert I. White, said today the school would remain closed at least until June 13 because he could not guarantee the safety of students if they were allowed to return to campus.

The decision was announced following a one-hour meeting presided over by Mr. White and attended by about 800 of the school's 1,200 faculty members.

Some of those at the meeting wore black armbands in memory of the four students killed Monday when National Guardsmen opened fire during a confrontation with antiwar protesters. The school has been closed since Monday night.

The last contingent of 275 guardsmen were pulled off the scarred campus today.

5-9-70 NYT